South Florida Water Management District

Public Meeting to Discuss Regulatory Matters

June 16, 2010
10:00 a.m.
South Florida Water Management District - B-1 Auditorium
3301 Gun Club Road, West Palm Beach, FL 33406

MEETING MINUTES

1. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Executive Director, Carol Wehle at 10:15 a.m. Ms. Wehle
welcomed everyone and explained that the purpose of the meeting was to take public comment.
No decisions on permit actions are made at this meeting. Ms. Wehle introduced Robert M.
Brown, Director, Environmental Resource Regulation Department.

Mr. Brown reviewed several procedural items and initiated contact with Service Center staff,
introducing Ed Yaun, Regulatory Division Director, Orlando Service Center, and Jayne
Bergstrom, Director and Don Loving, Regulatory Division Director, Martin St. Lucie Service
Center. There were no members of the public present at these service centers. He also
introduced Ricardo Valera, Regulatory Division Director, Lower West Coast Service Center,
there was one member of the public present at this service center.

2. Applications of Heightened Public Concern Pending Final Action

There were no public comments on this item.

3. Applications of Heightened Public Concern Not Complete

There were no public comments on this item.

4, Public Comment on other Pending Permit Applications

Application 100409-12 White Rock Quarries Main Quarry and Application 100510-14 White
Rock Quarries South Quarry

Rosa Durando — Ms. Durando requested information on this project.

Mr. Harmon responded that this application is for rock washing and it is located in Miami-Dade
County.

Ms. Wehle clarified that the ERP permits are issued by the Department of Environmental
Protection and that Staff would contact DEP to request copies of the permits for her, and
provide copies of letters the District has sent on comp plan amendments.




Application 090924-11 Equus

Rosa Durando — Ms. Durando expressed concern regarding the outfall of the project, any
impacts to the C-51 and the control elevation.

Mr. Waterhouse clarified that this project is in Boynton Beach and the drainage outfall is to the
C-15.

5. Public Comment on General Regulatory Issues

Public Comment

Steven Ward — Mr. Ward expressed concerns with the compliance of permits 36-04356-P and
36-01171-S. Mr. Ward requested that the District review documentation he has previously
submitted regarding non-compliance with these permits and provide him with a written

response.

Mr. Brown requested that Mr. Ward provide him with a written list of the concerns on these
projects for his review.

Ms. Wehle responded that District staff will review these projects and provide him with a
response within 2 months. Mr. Ward agreed to this proposal.

Rosa Durando — Ms. Durando inquired if the District has received recent applications for Callery
— Judge Groves and the Anthony Groves.

Ms. Wehle responded that when applications are received we would provide these to her.
6. Adjourn

Ms. Wehle adjourned the meeting at 10:47 a.m.



